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BY EMAIL 
September 6, 2019 
 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 

27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 

 
 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli:  
 
Re:  OEB Staff Submission  

Enbridge Gas Inc. and EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership 
2016-2018 Cap and Trade-related Deferral and Variance Accounts 
OEB File Number: EB-2018-0331 

 
Pursuant to the Decision and Order issued on August 22, 2019, please find attached the 
submission of OEB staff in the above referenced proceeding.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Laurie Klein 
Project Advisor, Application Policy and Climate Change 
 
 
cc: All Parties in EB-2018-0331 
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INTRODUCTION 

 

On August 22, 2019, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued a Decision and Order 

directing Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) and EPCOR Natural Gas Limited 

Partnership (EPCOR Gas) to each file a draft Rate Order that reflected the Decision and 

Order. The Decision and Order also made provisions for intervenors and OEB staff to 

provide comments on the draft Rate Orders.  

 

Enbridge Gas filed its draft Rate Order on August 30, 2019. 

 

EPCOR Gas filed an updated draft Rate Order on September 5, 2019. 

 

 

SUBMISSION 

 

OEB staff has reviewed Enbridge Gas’ draft Rate Order and submits that it should be 

approved as filed as it accurately reflects the Decision and Order. 

 

For EPCOR Gas, OEB staff submits that the tariff sheets for Rates 1 to 5 should be 

approved as filed. The tariff sheet for Rate 6 (on page 20), OEB staff submits that there 

appears to be two typos that EPCOR Gas needs to correct:  

 Cap and Trade facility-related charge should be ($248) per month, not $248 per 

month as this is a refund as per Appendices A and B 

 Cap and Trade GGEIDA should be $11,177 per month, not $10,929 per month 

as per Appendices A and B 

 

 

All of which is respectfully submitted 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


